Renewal Site Visit Report
Responses & Comments
Submitted to NYSED on January 13, 2020

The Board of Trustees, faculty and community at the South Bronx Early College Academy Charter School
(SBECA) remain committed to creating a high-performing educational experience for our studentbody.
While itisworth noting that we have improved in all Benchmarks since our Mid-term Site Visit (except
for Benchmark 5, which remains at “Meets” expectations), as displayed below, we are not completely
satisfied with ourimprovement to date, and will continue to grow and improve in our efforts. In the
same way that SBECA utilized feedback from NYSED’s Mid-Term Site Visit Report to guide our efforts
between thenand now, we intend to use the feedback included in the Renewal Site VisitReport to
furtheraddress school needs and inform strategies that allow all students to learn and succeed. With
continued partnership and guidance from our authorizing team, we look forward to continuing our work
to offeran effective and supportive middlie school experience for children and familiesin the South
Bronx.

SBECA isgrateful to NYSED and the Board of Regents for their consideration of our renewal request and
for theirshared commitmentto children in the South Bronx.

| Compliance:
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mandated services...”

Response:
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educationteachers"; however, according to information provided by the school on site, only three
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Response:

The school would like to note that, in addition to SBECA’s three (3) certified SpEd co-teachers referenced
above, there are five administrators who hold SpEd certification, including the principal, whoisa
certified, former special education teacher, coordinator and director. Both of the Directors of Student
Support Services have years of experience in these roles and provide direct SpEd services to students,
including SETSS, daily. SBECA’s Special Education Specialistand Data Coordinator, Mr. Kazanjian, isalsoa
certified SpEd teacherwith 19 years of experience, who provides direct services to students throughout
the week, aswell. Additionally our VP of STEM holds a SpEd certification and co-teaches one section of
8th Grade Algebradaily, to supportstudents with IEPs in that subject area.

Despite thisadditional expertise at the school, SBECA’s Board and leadership agree that it would benefit
the school to have more certified teachers on staff, including those certified in SpEd, and is supporting
several teachersin their professional development efforts to achieve this goal. Two teachersare
currently SpEd certified in other states and are pursuing reciprocity in New York State, and five teachers
are currently pursuing SpEd certification for the first time. Itis the e xpectation that four of the five
currently enrolled in certification programs will receive their certification in advance of the 2020-2021
school year.
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to students, which is documented ina WHEDco database. The school's partnership agreementwith
WHEDco does not include terms that would prevent the dissemination of studentdata, in violation of
FERPA and Education Law 2-E.

Response:

SBECA and WHEDco will amend its current partnership agreement to make clear that WHEDco is
prohibited from disseminating student data. The amendmentwill be submitted to NYSED for review
upondrafting. This clause will also be stated clearly in any future partnership agreements with WHEDco.



